


BCC appealed the order in relation to the immediate closure of the carpark to the Supreme Court in 
February 2024. The Supreme Court has issued a stay of the order until the appeal is concluded. This 
means the carpark can remain open for use during this period.  
 
Access Canberra is waiting for the Supreme Court to list the matter for a full hearing of the appeal. 
The date of the appeal is not yet known. It would be inappropriate for me to comment further or 
provide any additional information while the matter is before the Court. Due to this I cannot 
comment on your question on whether the ACT Government will be appointing a Contradictor in the 
Supreme Court matter. 
 
BCC is entitled to apply for a Development Approval to the Environment, Planning and Sustainable 
Development Directorate (EPSDD) for a lease variation and an approval to establish the carpark 
permanently. Any application lodged will be assessed under the legislative framework and 
mandatory consultation with stakeholders will be undertaken. This is an independent statutory 
process which is undertaken by the Authority and not by me.  
 
Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact Mr Joe Zuzek, Building and Planning 

Regulation within Access Canberra, by email to bpc@act.gov.au. Mr Zuzek would be pleased to assist 

you. 

 

Thank you for raising this matter with me and I trust this response clarifies the concerns you have 

raised. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Chris Steel MLA  
10 May 2024 




